
Union raises concerns over digital monitoring of 
waste workers

 Italy 

The FP-CGIL public service union has raised serious concerns about the introduction 
of Amazon-style electronic bracelets for waste collection workers by a private 
company in Livorno. The bracelets communicate with waste containers to check 
they are empty. Union says that this degree of surveillance is excessive considering 
that there are already supervisors who monitor the work along with GPS systems in 
trucks. FP-CGIL says that employers should be concentrating more on dealing with 
the serious health and safety issues in the sector.
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